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Please help

us to fight
poverty and
not the poor
inMasi &S

28,12 2ory

IN RESPONSE to the letters of Janey
Scanien and Benedicta van Minnen, Cape
Times, December 24, urbanisation will not
stop in South Africa or Masiphumelele,
because some neighbours of Masi want it
to, and demand “assurances from the Masi
leadership” to control influx.

This is not only “somewhat naive” but
wishful thinking to return to the old South
Africa of controlling the free choice of
residence for the majority Ms Scanien most
probably would never suggest a controlled
access to Fish Hoek, as the poor are kept out
anyhow because of property prices. Please
let us fight poverty and not the poor: ,

Indeed, the total Masi population is by
now beyond 40 000 and growing on the same
area it was 20 years ago, thus totally
overcrowded. Just read carefully again
Ms Scanien: The 10 000 residents I was
referring to are those who are living in one
part of Masi, the informal settlement called
wetlands, mainly without basic services.
This is the area were most of the “influx”
still happens, much less in the developed -
parts in Masi. There is all over the world
only one concept to avoid an ongoing
increase of urbanisation: To invest in
development - as suggested for the Masi
wetlands, at least a minimum of basic
services and access roads.

There are realistic concepts on the table
to do so, developed by independent experts
—the question to the City of Cape Town is:
Who prefers the City to keep investing
much larger amounts in disaster relief (like
in the past two months alone - R30 million),
instead of developing the Masi wetlands in
a way that at least new fires and floods will
be avoided (estimated in 2014 at R20m)?

And in defence of journalist Michael
Nkalane who wrote the word “illegal” in
quotation marks in connection with shacks
razed by bulldozers (Cape Times, December
23), please note, Ms van Minnen: Yes, there
were illegal shacks erected in the way of
construction for the second access road and
the phase 4 housing project. Most residents
would have agreed that those needed to be
removed, if properly communicated. But

why all the others?

And why do you keep ignoring the
hundreds of fire victims from section D and
E in the Masi wetlands who did not have
their own shacks but were renting built-on
structures and hence were not on any relief
lists? They are equally suffering families,
with many children and elderly people
desperately homeless. The good intention
of reblocking E and D is creating just new
problems and human suffering, if it is not
an inclusive concept, properly
communicated and strictly supervised.

Please do not repeat the same mistakes
with the so-called “Greater Masiphumelele
Development Framework” (GMDF), which
is still kept as the best hidden secret by the
City and province. We only know that it
has collapsed once already because its
leadership had to be replaced. I still trust
the good intentions of the GMDE but if it is
only communicated confidentially so far
via certain DA circles, it will be jeopardised
as a party political game before the next
local elections in 2016. Please build
confidence around the much needed
development and land by communicating
within and around Masi while still allowing
suggestions for improvement.

Lutz van Dijk
Clovelly/Masiphumelele














